
Trails  dominate  South  Shore
rec discussion
By Kathryn Reed

Build the bike path that would link Meyers to Stateline.

That was the idea that received the largest number of votes
from the more than 50 people who attended a recreation meeting
Dec. 11 at South Tahoe High School.

Consultants putting together the South Lake Tahoe-El Dorado
County Recreation Master Plan wanted to hear from the public
what they would like the South Shore to look like five and 10
years from now.

Peter  Fink  talks  Dec.  11
about  ideas  his  table  has
for recreation on the South
Shore. Photo/Kathryn Reed

There will be another meeting tonight from 6:30-8:30 at Kahle
Community Center in Stateline. Douglas County has hired the
same firm to work on a recreation plan at the lake. The goal
is to have a seamless sense of recreation that eliminates
jurisdictional boundaries, at least on the South Shore.

Other areas of interest are building an amphitheater, creating
a  centralized  multi-use  facility,  expanding  the  city’s
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recreation  center,  eliminating  Campground  by  the  Lake  and
using it for recreation, and providing better information to
locals and tourists about what the area has to offer.

Improving  what  is  in  the  ground,  signs  pointing  to  where
things  are,  being  known  for  something  other  than  skiing,
homegrown festivals and events, promoting what’s here – those
were some the things people envision.

In the end, the summary of the night was, “We envision an
accessible interconnected and sustainable system of diverse
year-round  recreation  opportunities.  Our  parks,  facilities,
trails, events and programs reflect our character, heritage,
environment and shared future for recreation in the South
Shore.”

While months ago the powers that be spoke of how this plan
would get into the need for ball fields so large tournaments
could come to town, that was not broached Wednesday night. Nor
did it rise to the top of the list during surveys.

A cohesive, well thought out trail system is what people want.
They are tired of bike trails that abruptly end as well as
sidewalks. And they want trails that would drop them off at
areas of interest, including recreation destinations.

A  draft  of  the  master  recreation  plan  is  expected  to  be
released in the spring.

More information about the plan is online. From that website
it’s  possible  to  signup  for  email  updates  from  El  Dorado
County.

http://www.edcgov.us/Government/Parks/South_Lake_Tahoe_Master_Plan.aspx

